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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 

NO MID-WEEK SERVICE—Because of the holiday, 
there will be no Bible study or missions groups on 
Wednesday, July 4. 
 
BUSINESS MEETING—The monthly business  
meeting has been moved to Wednesday, July 18, at 
7:00 p.m. 
 
THE ARMOR OF GOD—The Week 7 video “The 
Sword of the Spirit” will be shown on Wednesday, 
July 18, in the Fellowship Hall.   
 
“EQUIP” WMU CONFERENCE—will be hosted by 
St. Clair First Baptist Church on Saturday, August 4,  
from 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Guest speakers are 
Brenda Poinsett and IMB Mission Personnel, Jason 
and Dorothea Lee.  Lunch is provided.  Register by 
July 25 and the cost is $15.  At the door it is $18. 
   
VBS FAMILY NIGHT—will be Friday, July 27, at 
7:00 p.m. and will conclude with an old-fashioned ice 
cream fellowship.  Please contact Ladonna Hix if you 
can provide a freezer of homemade ice cream. 
 
VBS MISSIONS PROJECT—Boys and girls (and 
adults) start saving your coins!  This year’s VBS    
offering will go to Oasis International, an organization 
in St. Louis that helps refugees who come to the U.S. 
from war-torn countries. 
 
AGAPE HOUSE—Please bring canned goods—
green beans, pork and beans, tomato products, any 
dark bean product; dry goods—Ramen noodles, mac 
and cheese, cereals, any pasta noodles, canned 
meat, canned fruit, and egg cartons. 
 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD—For the month of 
August please bring school supplies—crayons, blue 
and black pens, pencils, pink erasers, markers, glue 
sticks, and small notepads, etc. 

 

 
 
 

 
Number 7 

Sunday 

9:00 a.m. 
9:30 a.m. 

10:40 a.m. 
 

6:00 p.m. 

Coffee & Fellowship 
Sunday School   
Morning Worship 
  & Children’s Church 
Evening Worship 

7:00 p.m. Bible Study & Prayer Meeting 

Wednesday 

Volume 18   July 2018 

8:00 a.m. Prayer for Revival 

Thursday 

7:30 a.m. Men’s Bible Study (Burger King) 

Tuesday 

 

July 22-27, 
2018 

 

6:00 - 8:30 p.m. 
 

Ages 4 - 6th Grade are welcome! 
 

  Please pray for our workers, teachers, and  
children who will be attending VBS.  Invite       
children in your family and neighborhood and be 
willing to offer a ride.  Flyers are available on the 
foyer table. 

 



From Your Pastor’s Heart   
DOES THE DEVIL GO TO CHURCH?  There should 
be no doubt about the existence of the devil.  He is a 
real person who started out as one of God’s angels.  
But he became full of himself and actually thought that 
he could be God.  So he persuaded other angels to 
join him in an attempt to defeat and dethrone God.  It 
didn’t work—and he and his angels were thrown out of 
heaven.  So Lucifer—that was his original name—
became Satan.  Satan means “adversary”.  As his 
name suggests, Satan’s main goal is to oppose God. 

 When we think about the church of the Lord Jesus, 
there are many things we could say about her.  But at 
this point I want to focus on one thing in particular—the 
church’s special connection to the truth of God.  The 
Apostle Paul calls her “the pillar and ground of the 
truth” (I Timothy 3:15).  Just as pillars hold up and  
support a building, so the church is to uphold and   
support the truth of God’s Word and more particularly, 
the truth of the gospel. 

 The church is commanded to love, support and   
exalt the truth of God and His Word.  She is to rejoice 
when the truth is held high, and mourn when the truth 
is thrown down into the dirt.  The devil hates the truth 
of God with the greatest hatred.  He works constantly 
to undermine, defeat and destroy it. 

 Now back to the question—does the devil go to 
church?  The answer to this question depends on 
whether or not a church is interested in God’s truth.  
There is no need for the devil to go to a church that 
has no interest in God’s truth.  There is no work for him 
to do in a church like that because the work is already 
done.  Such churches are not really churches.  They 
may have the name “church”, but that’s all they have. 

 On the other hand, there are churches that the devil 
loves to attend—Bible-believing, Bible-preaching 
churches where Christ is lifted up.  It’s hard to get   
people to attend such churches these days, but Satan 
never misses a service.  You would think that the devil 
would stay away from such churches.  Why would he 

expose himself to the truth that he despises? 

 Jesus’ parable of the sower gives us the answer.  
In the parable the sower goes out to his field to sow 
his seed.  The seed is God’s Word, and the sower is 
the preacher.  As he sows, the seed falls on different 
types of ground—“wayside” ground, strong ground, 
thorny ground, and good ground.  These types of 
ground represent the hearers.  Of the “wayside”  
hearers, Jesus says, “And when they hear, Satan 
comes immediately and takes away the word that 
was sown in their hearts” (Mark 4:15). 

 Even more shockingly, Satan may come to 
church as the preacher.  The Apostle Paul says,       
“. . .Satan himself transforms himself into an angel of 
light.  Therefore it is no great thing if his ministers 
also transform themselves into ministers of         
righteousness, whose end will be according to their 
works” (II Cor. 11:14-15). 

 The devil at church!  In the pulpit and in the pew!  
What a terrible thought!  As we seek the Lord for   
revival, let’s make sure we pay attention while we are 
in church, and let’s seek to love and support the truth 
as much as Satan hates and opposes it. 

Bro. Bill 

 
 
 
 

Spring Bluff Camp Dates 
 

  Boys’ Camp  July 9-13 
 

  Girls’ Camp  July 16-20 
 

  Youth Camp July 22-25 
    

  Day Camp  July 30-August 2 
 

  Carpooling for day camp is available from 
Union First Baptist Church.  Call                
636-583-2639 for transportation. 

 

Lord’s Supper 

 
 
 
 

 
July 1, 2018 

6:00 p.m. 
 

A benevolence offering will be received. 

 

 

 

 
 

 Thank you to everyone who gave a gift for the young 
couple from Oasis International and to everyone who    
participated in the baby shower.  They were very       
appreciative and welcomed their healthy baby girl on 
Monday, June 25! 
  
Dear Church Family, 
 Thank you once again for the generosity and kindness 
you have shown to us.  We appreciate each card, gift, 
and every word of encouragement and love.  You     
continue to show the love of Christ in all you do for our 
family and others.  Thank you! 
   In His Grace, 
   Bro. Bill and Brenda 


